
October 6, 2014
SENT VIA UTC E-Filing
Steven V. King

Executive Director

Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Pk. Dr. S.W.

P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-7250
Re: 
Rulemaking for Energy Independence Act, WAC 480-109

Docket UE-131723
Dear Mr. King:

Enclosed please find Public Counsel’s Comments for filing in the above referenced rulemaking docket, considering changes to the Commission’s rules implementing the Energy Independence Act (EIA).  With over four years of experience with EIA implementation, it is appropriate to review and modify the Commission’s rules.  With respect to the conservation requirements of the EIA, the Commission’s orders approving utility biennial conservation targets and ten-year potential have included a set of conditions that have served as an effective framework, providing guidance to each utility regarding its responsibilities to comply with the EIA.  Public Counsel has strongly supported the development, retention, and refinement of those conditions.  We recognize and support the inclusion of many of those conditions in the proposed rules and believe they will help ensure the acquisition of cost-effective conservation as an important least cost resource.  Our comments today respectfully request the Commission consider one modification to the proposed rules regarding energy savings, and one new addition to the proposed rules regarding new conservation programs.  We also provide comment on changes to the proposed rules regarding the process for pursuing all conservation.  
I will attend the Commission’s November 5, 2014 Rule Adoption Hearing and will be available to discuss these comments and answer any questions.
Sincerely,

Mary Kimball
Senior Analyst
Public Counsel Division
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